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April 15, 2014

RE:
1601 South Delaware Avenue

Bullet Points 

Philadelphia has struggled since 1959 to re-establish its connection to its waterfront. The construction of I 95 (1959-1985) as we see it today, effectively cut the City off from its water-front. As additional pressure from commercial development on Delaware Avenue, the connection to the water-front has become even more fragmented. The Philadelphia Planning Commission and the DRWC understand the value of an accessible and reachable water-front as an economic,  recreational and cultural attraction for the developing neighborhoods lining the Delaware River as well as the City at large. As a result numerous studies and master-plans have identified and helped to codify measures to re-establish and protect the vitality of the water front, as it will have a long term greater impact on the development of both the residential and commercial sites that line the River’s edge. 

1. The implementation of the interim zoning overlay (14-1638) in 2009 shows that this project is direct conflict with the intent of those regulations. 

2. It was identified in that interim overlay that a Plan of Development (P.O.D.) be submitted as a part of development in these sensitive areas. This includes public meetings to review with local neighborhoods effected by the proposed development and to elicit public comment. This was not done.

3. Further, I find it unusual that a permit can be obtained within 24 hours of submission of documents.

· 06/04/2013  C1 Zoning Plan Date

· 06/04/2013C1 Zoning Plan signed by Philadelphia City Planning Commission

· 06/05/2013 C1 Zoning Plan signed by City of Philadelphia Streets Department
4. This project is conflict with the new access created at Tasker Street connecting the neighborhood with the newly funded Pier 68 restoration as a nature park.

Once again, we would like to thank you for the opportunity to offer the professional opinions regarding these issues. If you have any questions, or need further clarification, please do not hesitate to call if you have questions. 

Sincerely,
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Brian L. Newswanger, R.A.
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